
Pine Belt Pacers Business Meeting

December 1,  2020

6:00pm at Thames Elementary track

Meeting called to order by Mike McPhail

Members present:

Audrey Jackson

Becky Ryder

Hollie Ryder

Jane Kersh

Dan Vega

Zack Vogt

Sam McSparrin

Mike McPhail

Paige Waller

Business:

Opening message from Mike McPhail, president, thankful for a year of service as president

Officer Election

● President- Audrey Jackson

● Vice President- Becky Ryder

● Treasurer- Jane Kersh

● Secretary- Sam McSparrin

2020 Committee chairs appointees will be finalized by the elected officers following the meeting

Audrey nominated Paige to serve as membership chair (completes roster, receives applications, checks

mail with postal key)

Officers will look for a new social chair and will recommend quarterly social activities for members who

want to be more involved

Audrey and Jane discussed bringing back a quarterly newsletter

2019 Appointed officers to be updated-

1. Webmaster- Zach Vogt (agreed to continue for the upcoming year)

2. Social Chair- Arrmon Abedikichi, assisted by Drew Blake

3. Public Relations- Stacy Reischman Fletcher

4. Trace Liaison- Becky Ryder (agreed to continue for the upcoming year)

5. Membership Chair- Josh Moore



Bylaws changes- Becky Ryder

● Current bylaws state that officers must be elected in person at a December meeting,

recommendation by Becky to amend the bylaws to allow for virtual elections in the future, all in

favor

● The race director for Trek the Trace has been the VP according to the bylaws, Becky

recommended that the race no longer be the responsibility of the VP but another member

● Jane motioned to amend bylaws changes for virtual elections and Trek to Trace race director

update, all in favor

Upcoming races-

● No 2021 Steam Whistle due to Covid-19 restrictions

● The club will need a director the Trek the Trace in August (possibly Mike)

● The club will proceed with preparations for Labor Your Legs 2021 and will need a director

(possibly Shannon)

● There is a race checklist available to help the directors, previous directors can help to narrow the

list for the upcoming year

● Jane recommended donating the Labor Your Legs 2021 proceeds to the muscular dystrophy

group

Other business-

● The Jackson Rd. parking lot needs work, it is likely a Lamar County project rather than the Trace,

club members can contact the Lamar County supervisor

● Jane reported that there is about $6500 in the bank, no recent transactions, membership money

will be due soon

● Tentative club meeting in January 2021

Motion to adjourn meeting adjourned by Becky Ryder, all in favor


